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Minutes 
February 23, 2018 

 
Minutes of the Altona Community Foundation Board of Directors held on Friday, February 23, 2018 at 
12:00 pm at Golden West Broadcasting boardroom. 
 
Present were: president, Bill Penner; vice-president, Chris Sumner; treasurer, Wendy Dyck; 
Brenda Thiesen; Scott Penner; Keith Stoesz; Ken Wiebe and Brad Derksen. 
Regrets: Loren Braul. 
 

1. Call to Order  
Bill Penner called the meeting to order at 12:04 p.m.  

 
2. Review of the Agenda 

MOTION: Ken Wiebe – moved – Keith Stoesz – seconded – THAT the agenda is approved 
as presented. 
CARRIED. 

 
3. Review of Previous Minutes 

MOTION: Scott Penner – moved – Brenda Thiesen – seconded - THAT the minutes of the 
meeting held January 26, 2018 are adopted as circulated.  
CARRIED.  

 
4. YIP 
 Bill welcomed YIP to the meeting: teacher, Laura Thiessen; Grade 11 rep, Jossie Yan and 

Eileen Hagin; and their secretary treasurer, Reese Dayton. 
 Chris had met with YIP prior to the meeting and had gone over the ACF requirements to 

YIP and answered questions from the group. 
 Recently YIP held a bake sale in the mall and raised approximately $200. They will be 

holding a movie night fundraiser on March 9 @ 7 p.m., entry is by donation and snacks will 
be available to purchase. YIP to email their poster to ACF and we will post on our FB site.  

 YIP also wants to revise their grant application form. ACF reminded YIP to make sure that 
all grant applicants provide their charitable # and suggested to make this more visible on 
the grant application. ACF to review the form once the changes have been made. 

 YIP is looking to engage some charitable groups to apply for grants. 
 YIP will have 80% of approximately $2,400, plus what they fundraise this year to distribute 

during their granting period. 
 

5. Financial 
 Wendy presented the attached financial reports to the board. 
MOTION: Wendy Dyck – moved – Chris Sumner – seconded – THAT the attached financial 
reports are approved as presented. 
CARRIED. 
 Bergthal School did not submit enough invoices for the total project cost of their 2016 fall 

grant for $3,500 that had been given a three month extension until February 28, 2018.Total 
project cost was $10,114 and invoices submitted were $10,011.65.  

MOTION: Wendy Dyck – moved – Ken Wiebe – seconded – THAT the Altona Community 
Foundation not pro-rate the $3,500 grant to the Bergthal School and approve the payment. 
CARRIED. 
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 Bill inquired whether we had received the cheques yet from the Province of Manitoba and 
the Winnipeg Foundation from the 24 Hour Giving Challenge. Wendy to report back to the 
board. 

 Board reviewed the service fees charged to ACF’s named fund accounts and had no 
revisions at this time.  

 
6. Altona Chamber Banquet 
 Chris and Brenda met with the chamber selection committee. Nominations are in already for 

the community awards and there is a good selection to pick from. 
 IPC once again is generously sponsoring a table for ACF at the chamber banquet. 
 Silent auction prizes are coming in. 

 
7. Public Relations Committee Report 
 No new business. 

 
8. Asset Development Committee Report 
 Committee met recently and will be inquiring with businesses about payroll deductions and 

corporate sponsorships. 
 Corporate sponsorship needs to be updated on the website – some logos need to be 

deleted and some added. 
 

9. Grant Committee Report 
 Received another grant application. 
 Brenda contacted the grant application that came in last month as the dollars requested 

were for operating expenses. 
 An organization has inquired about setting up a benevolent fund through the ACF. Brenda 

to ask the organization to send us more detailed information. 
 

10. New Business 
 Board reviewed the yearly administrator contract – retainer to increase to $75 and contract 

was renewed for another year. 
 Keith reported that 2018 Canola Junior Women and Men curling championship hosted by 

the Altona Curling Club decided that the ACF will be the beneficiary of a $3,000 donation 
from the proceeds of the event. Cheque presentation will take place on March 22 at the 
volunteer recognition night. 

 
11. Next Meeting Date 

 Friday, March 23 – 12 noon – Golden West boardroom. 
 

12. Adjournment 
MOTION: Brenda Thiesen – moved – Ken Wiebe – seconded - THAT this meeting is now 
adjourned and the next meeting of the Altona Community Foundation will be held on Friday, 
March 23 at 12 noon.  

CARRIED. 
 

 
 

Bill Penner, president 
Altona Community Foundation 
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